
 

         Turin, 14 March 2019 

 

To: “World Journal of Gastroenterology” Editorial Board 

 

The authors certify that the English used in this manuscript is correct in its grammar, syntax and 

spelling. In particular, Dr. Balzola spent part of his life working at Royal Free Hospital in London and 

Dr. Alessandria is often attending international meetings with an active role both in clinical research 

and scientific dissemination. They both speak and write in a high-standard English and take full 

responsibility for the quality of the language used in this review. 

 

 

Dr. Carlo Alessandria and Dr. Federico Balzola,  

on behalf of all authors 

 


